



Mr Matthew Hughes MLA Chair Joint Standing Committee on the Corruption and Crime Commission jscccc@parliament.wa.gov.au

Dear Mr Hughes

Joint Standing Committee on the Corruption and Crime Commission Inquiry

Thank you for your letter dated 7 April 2022 regarding the Joint Standing Committee on the Corruption and Crime Commission's (CCC) Inquiry – What Happens Next? Beyond a Finding of Serious Misconduct.

The Transport Portfolio (the Portfolio) supports timely response from the CCC following its assessment and triage process for misconduct notifications to enable early intervention to investigate, and to minimise the impact to our people and services.

The Portfolio agencies including the Department of Transport, Main Roads Western Australia and the Public Transport Authority have close working relationships with the CCC, which include regular feedback on ongoing performance and expectations, and meetings to discuss any concerning issues that arise. The Portfolio agencies find this highly valuable.

The Portfolio also maintains strong and collaborative (where appropriate) relationships with the other oversight and reporting agencies including the Public Sector Commission, Office of the Auditor General, Department of Finance and the Western Australia Police Force.

I welcome any outcomes from the Joint Standing Committee that build on these relationships and appreciate the continued support from the above mentioned agencies.

Yours sincerely

Peter Woronzow

Director General Transport

24/5/2022